
Annex A         our ref : IA/00769/11 
 
Could you please provide me with the following information 
 
1) The current total number of potential driving instructor (PDI) details held by DSA 
 
We currently hold details of 95,265 PDIs.  This information is correct as of 29 March 2011.  
Please note that many of these PDIs will no longer be pursuing a career as a driving 
instructor. 
 
2) The total number PDIs who have registered in the past two years and have not yet 
qualified and then broken down into  
 
a) not passed part one  
b) passed part one not passed part two 
c) passed part two not passed part three 
 
We do not hold information on individuals going through the qualifying examination.  Our 
records show details of 26,324 individuals who applied to start the qualifying process 
between 29 March 2009 and 28 March 2011 but have yet to qualify.  Out of those 26,324 
individuals: 
 
 17,876 have not passed the ADI part one test  
 2,734 have passed the ADI part one test but not the ADI part two test 
 5,714 have passed the ADI part two test but not the ADI part three test 
 
3) The number of criminal records bureau (CRB) checks conducted on PDIs 
between 
 
a) 1 April and 30 June 2010 
b) 1 July and 30 September 2010 
c) 1 October and 31 December 2010 
 
You can find the number of CRB checks conducted on PDIs in the time periods you have 
requested in the table below.   
 
Time period Number of CRB checks conducted on 

PDIs 
1 April to 30 June 2010 3,161 
1 July to 30 September 2010 3,397 
1 October to 31 December 2010 2,853 
 
 
The information supplied to you continues to be protected by copyright. You are 
free to use it for your own purposes, including for private study and non-
commercial research, and for any other purpose authorised by an exception in 
current copyright law. Documents (except photographs) can be also used in the UK 
without requiring permission for the purposes of news reporting. Any other re-use, 
for example commercial publication, would require the permission of the copyright 
holder.  
 



Most documents supplied by the Driving Standards Agency will be protected by 
Crown Copyright. Most Crown copyright information can be re-used under the Open 
Government Licence (http://www.nationalarchives.gov.uk/doc/open-government-
licence/). For information about the OGL and about re-using Crown Copyright 
information please see The National Archives website -
http://www.nationalarchives.gov.uk/information-management/uk-gov-licensing-
framework.htm .  
 
Copyright in other documents may rest with a third party. For information about 
obtaining permission from a third party see the Intellectual Property Office’s 
website at www.ipo.gov.uk. 
 
 
 
 


